
 

 Contact Us: 

 

 Elkton City Hall and Utilities 

 71 Public Square 

 Elkton, Kentucky 42220 

 Ph: 270-265-9877 

 Email: cityhall@elktonky.com 

 

 Elkton Police Department 

 73 Public Square 

 Elkton, Kentucky 42220 

 Ph: 270-265-9879 

 

 City Council Meetings:  

 2nd Thursday Every Month at 6 PM 

 At City Hall, 71 Public Square 

 

All meeting dates and times are  

posted on our events calendar at 

www.elktonky.com. 
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City Hall Holiday Office 

Closures 

Memorial Day 

May 29, 2023 

Mayor’s Upper Window 
 

Arthur Green, Mayor 

SUMMER means focus on safety as our citizens are on the sidewalks, 

in the park, or playing in the streets. Let’s keep an eye out for all of our 

citizens. If you find areas in the park or in the city that needs attention, 

please let us know. We want all our citizens and visitors to enjoy their 

time in our city. 

Maintaining the beauty of our city is an on going project. We soon will have flowers planted on the 

square, the Fiscal Court is having the windows of the Historic Courthouse redone, we are preparing 

a plan to repair and replace sidewalks for safety and appearance, and we are putting together a plan 

to remodel/renovate the front of city hall and the police station. BUT we need your help. Look 

around your property and see what you can do to make our city appearance better. Keep the grass 

mowed and the weeds removed, don’t blow grass in the streets, clear the junk that has accumulat-

ed, plant some flowers, pick up trash, don’t litter, apply some paint and do what you can to make 

our city beautiful. Remember, this is our city and together we can make it better. We have many visi-

tors to our city that comment on the beauty of our city. 

DOGS: We all love our dogs. We need to remind everyone that any dogs 

on public property need to be on a leash and kept under control. Even in 

your yard, they do not need to be where they can chase walkers or those 

riding bicycles. We do not want to write citations for violating ordinanc-

es, but we want our citizens not to be afraid of your dog  and for the 

dogs to be safe as well. 

Congratulations to the Todd Central graduating class of 2023! 

We wish you the best as you pursue your life adventures. 
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JOB FAIR: If you are looking for a career in our area, there will be a job fair on June 8th from 5-

7:30PM in the high school gym  for you to learn about local opportunities for you and our communi-

ty. This is for anyone looking for employment. 

BRUSH: The city utility departments will pick up brush after we have windstorms to assist our citi-

zens. The city is not equipped to pick up large brush piles. If you hire a professional to clear and trim 

trees and shrubs, they need to remove this material from your yard. If you have a small amount of 

brush, please keep the pile bundled and smaller than a 6 feet long and 2 feet  tall. If you have ques-

tions about brush removal, please call city hall. 

STREET PROJECTS: The project on Goebel should be complete when you get this letter. This was a 

grant project funded by the state and has made this street much better. The state is working to com-

plete the plans for a new turn lane in front of the middle school. We hope to see some progress on 

this project this year. We are also evaluating our city streets in order to get estimates on the cost of 

blacktopping as much as we can afford this year. 

GROWTH IN THE CITY: We continue to see growth taking place. The new library is taking shape, 

the new extension office has opened on Pond River Road, housing construction is taking place 

throughout the city. Citizens discuss the need for new businesses in the city. However, our main 

problem is that we have no available retail space for these endeavors. We continue to talk with 

people about the possibility of still more growth in the future. Stay tuned. 

REMEMBRANCE: In 1868, a day called Decoration Day was established to recognize those who 

gave their life in service to our country. In 1966, what we now know as Memorial Day was officially 

recognized. In 2000, by action of congress there was established a “National Moment of Remem-

brance” at 3PM local time on Memorial Day for all citizens to stop & remember those who have 

sacrificed their life for the protection of our Nation, to provide for the freedom we have today. I 

want  to ask that on Memorial Day, May 29, 2023,  that you stop at 3PM & remember & honor 

those individuals & families who gave their life for you. God Bless the memory of all those who 

served & the families who sacrificed, & God please continue to bless the USA. 

Special Events in Elkton: 

Saturday, May 27th-  Cruise In on the Square (4th Saturday April-October) 

Saturday, May 27th– Cruise In & Concert 

Saturday, June 24th– Cruise In & Truck Show 

Monday, July 3rd– Fireworks & Concert 

Saturday, September 23rd– Harvest Fest 


